
GSDCO Meeting 
December 2, 2010 
 
The meeting was called to order at 8:05 by Kristina. Jim P is attending the AKC delegate’s 
meeting in Long Beach. Jim will provide a full report of the delegate’s meeting at the next 
meeting. 
 
Sec Report: 
The GSDCA is awarding a framed HERO DOG CERTIFICATE to the Woodland GSD who 
saved her family. They would like us to present it as we are the closest club and want to do a 
Review story about it.  
 
Treas report. Patty gave the report. 
 
Web Site Report: 
Sponsor ads: If you want to be listed on the sponsors page of the club website, the cost is 
$20/year and includes a banner sized 540x175 px. The banners are linked back to your website. 
New sponsor ads will go up on Feb 1st. 
 
Rescue: 
The rescue page of the website has been getting pretty good response. The supply of dogs 
needing homes is fairly constant and we have been able to assist in finding homes for a steady 
number throughout the year. We are cooperating with local shelters in getting information out 
about GSDs and GSD mixes they have. We also get request to list dogs from private individuals. 
 
Listing on this page is free but is not intended for dogs for sale. 
 
Show: 
All of our judges have been AKC approved and they have accepted their assignments. 
 
Agility: 
PAC may want us to combine with them for other trials. It was agreed that it was a good idea and 
that we would have the required number of members required to be on hand for the GSDCO 
events. The profits would be divided as before. 
 
Awards Dinner/Annual Meeting will be held at  

Sayler’s Old Country Kitchen, SE Stark and 105th, Portland. 
The meeting will start at 7:00. Dinner to follow. The club will pay for dinner for those 
members who meet the 3 meetings/2 events criteria. 
 

Donna is working on the TDI test. It is tentatively scheduled for March 5th. This test will certify 
dogs to be qualified to work as therapy dogs and in the READ program through Therapy Dogs 
International. 
 
Nominating Committee Report: 
The slate as nominated by the committee is: 



Pres: Kristina, VP: Jo, Sec: Ruth, Treas: Patty 
Board: Kathy Berg, Don B, Sally H, Jim P , Donna S 

Nominations from floor: None. 
 
Reminder: We have a program on canine blood donations scheduled for February. 
 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:45. 
 
Ruth Scheubler, Sec. 
 
KZ, RES, PB, KB, MB, JO, SH, DB, DS. 


